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Minutes of the General Meeting held on August 17th, 2016  
These minutes are draft until adopted.
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Present
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Penny Richardson – Chairperson
David Chamberlain - Treasurer
Tannis Dodd - Secretary
Pam Barnes
Ian Hooper 
Hal Osler 
Joan Beattie
Steve Adam
Ward Councillors
Cllr Gavin Barrie, Cllr Lesley Hinds
Members of the Community:   John Cowie, Maggie Ferguson, Duncan Osler, Ryan McGee, Demitri Ross, Mae Douglas, Jack Bannerman, Nick Evans, PC Peter Sparrow. 
Apologies:    Gregan Crawford, Fiona Finlayson, Cllr Nigel Bagshaw, Cllr Iain Whyte, Elaine Lennon

1 Minutes of last Meeting held on June 15th, 2016 were approved. – Matters Arising:

1.1	Live Music Consultation: update report from S&ICC Licensing Officer (LO) noted.   S&ICC submitted a response to this consultation requesting the Board “not to weaken the present licensing system as it will adversely affect the protection of local communities from noise of amplified music in their areas.”  Consultation with residents and Community Councils only undertaken because Licensing Forum made sure Licensing Board did this. Steve Adam, who is involved with the Music is Audible group, explained that much work had been done in drafting the change of wording from audible to nuisance.  The existing wording is causing problems with licenced venues that play music.  The aim of the new wording is to stop extremes happening to licenced venues.  It is not about encouraging loud music but is designed to make it more reasonable for everyone and apply common sense to the playing of music in venues.  LO explained that music promoters and venues in the city have claimed that if the policy is not changed, the live music industry would suffer.  They were unable to evidence this claim to the Licensing Forum.   Indeed, since 2012, not one single premise has had their licence reviewed for breach of the current noise condition. Forum Minutes1 December 2015).   Noted that this issue would be on agenda of 29 August LB meeting.   
Vote taken by members of the S&ICCICC – 5 voted to keep wording as is, 3 voted to support changes.  

1.2	S&ICCICC too focussed on Stockbridge – agreed to discuss at another timeunder Agenda Item 2.v: noticeboard for Inverleith

2. Brief Reports

i.Chairperson  - Penny Richardson
Community Council elections timetable - reminder that deadline for nominations is September 26th, 2016.
Information to be put on the Stockbridge Edinburgh website.  Nomination forms to be sent out but are also available at the library.  New election procedures are:  an election would be unsuccessful if less than half the number of elected member nominations were received.     For S&ICCICC this means less than 7 nominations for elected members.   An uncontested election would occur if the number of elected member nominations is more than half but does not exceed the maximum number of elected member seats available.   For S&ICC this means between 8 and 14 nominations.  A contested election will take place if there are more elected member nominations that there are elected member seats on the community council. For S&ICCSICC this means more than 14 nominations for elected member. Local interest group nominated members are not included in any of the above calculations.  If a poll is needed S&ICCICC will be informed on Thursday 6 October Notice of Poll:  the polling day is Thursday 27 Oct Polling Day

Community Meeting Update  - PR to put together an action plan for S&ICCICC from the meeting report and ask Elaine Lennon to work with her to find ways to action some of the suggestions.  Healthcare was a major topic.  Cllr Hinds to pass positive reports about the bus drivers to Lothian Buses. 

ii Secretary  -  Tannis Dodd -nothing to report

iii. Treasurer – David ChamberlainC-£2600.00 in account. Signatories need to be updated:  DC to sort out.

iv.Police PC Peter Sparrow  Moving back to beat office policing – walking around the area more. 
Main crimes in the area are vehicle theft, house and business break ins and pedal theft.  They will be at the Walking and Cycling Festival on the 18th of September in Inverleith Park to do security marking on bicycles if anyone is interested. 
Motor cycle thefts are an increasing problem as well as high number of calls re traffic issues such as parking on zig zag lines and double parking.  This is being monitored
Be aware of cash machines as some have been tampered with in the area.  Also be aware of nuisance/scam calls.
PC Sparrow agreed to look into whether there have been any noise issues in the area.
Pam BarnesB raised concerns about youngsters congregating in the Sun Dial garden and leaving rubbish etc.  The police are aware of the problem and are spending more time there. Suggested more bins needed in the area.

v. Environment – Joan BeattieB
Seize a Senior event was a success and thanks to Penny Richardson, Pam Barnes and Cllr Iain Whyte who opened it.
There was a successful Water of Leith Clean Up on the 30th of July – organised by Callum McLeod.
Bins – still waiting for parts to finish fixing the broken bins.
Stockfest – Stockflea is the opening event on the 10th of September.
Doors open day 24th September, 2016.
Rocheid Path Consultation – Consultation was sent out to local residents - asking for comments on railings, wild flowers, bulbs, paths, trees, shrubs etc.  Could not be done online.  It was decided that Joan and Ian should collaborate on the filling out of the consultation and that the rest of the CC members should be able to add in their thoughts too once it has been filled in.  Crucial to discuss because of the differing opinions on the best way forward for the Rocheid Path.  SICC to discuss the best way to fill in consultation surveys like this one on behalf of the S&ICC afterICCafter the elections.
New Noticeboard For Inverleith Area - – Ian Hooper H - request to get a new CC noticeboard in Inverleith as the current one is not very visible and there is not easy access.  Proposal agreed.  Suggestions of a new site were made such as the southern end of Inverleith Row, the Tanfield railings, the corner of Inverleith Row and Inverleith Terrace where there is a wide pavement, the bridge or the corner of Inverleith Row and Warriston Crescent.  PR suggested going to INP for funding.  Cllr Hinds suggested working with public transport and European funding – Cllr Barrie to work with IH on this. 

vi. Transport –Joan BeattieB - Circus Place and Howe Street– roadworks ongoing until October 2016.

vii.  Licensing  -Penny RichardsonR - public consultation on Music on Licensed Premises  - discussed above

vii Planning – Pam Barnes B
Old Royal High School – two planning applications for this building are in consideration – Hotel and Music School
 
viii. Inverleith Neighbourhood Partnership – Joan BeattieB – nothing to report 
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3	Raeburn Place Car Free Event Day – September 25th 2016.
At the time of the meeting they were awaiting results of TTRO .  Concerns re buses and how to alert all the residents to the event were raised. The idea for the car free day came from the Active Travel Forum group part of the INP.
4.  Dean Valley Regeneration Project (DVR) –  application for support from Council Transport & Environment Committee (T & E C)
DVR are applying to the T & E C, (on 30/8/16), for support for their application to secure external funding to carry out a feasibility study and conditions appraisal as part of the development of proposals for improving the area.  SICC remain unconvinced that DVR’s views reflect community views.  Chair to write to Committee Clerk and elected members of T & C Committee to make sure that if DVR receive Council support then they must take into account views of the local community as well as their own.  Also, T & E C to keep SICC abreast with developments.  DVR are applying to the T & E C, (on 30/8/16), for support for their application to secure external funding to carry  out a feasibility study and conditions appraisal as part of the development of proposals for improving the area.  SICC  remain unconvinced that DVR’s views reflect community views.  Chair to write to Committee Clerk and elected  members of T & C Committee to make sure that if DVR receive Council support then they must take into account  views of the local community as well as their own.  Also, T & E C to keep SICC abreast with developments. 
5. AOB
5.1	Nick Evans thanked the Community Council for inviting the Raeburn Place Foundation along to the next meeting to update us on their plans.
5.2	Jack Bannerman – East Fettes Avenue – filter for Crewe Road South - Cllr Barrie to look into it.
6	Dates and Times of Next Meetings –  September 21st, 2016 - 7pm at the Stockbridge Parish Church.
	October –will depend on the CC election results 
	November – Weds 16th – 7 pm at Stockbridge Parish Church.		
